
the initial audit. In addition, it 

illustrates Safety cannot be 

about Sandy Hoffman the 

Safety Officer. It has to be 

about every person and every 

department  operating as if they 

are in survey every day. The 

biggest mistake we can make is 

to clean up everything just for a 

survey and then let it return to 

the same condition once they 

leave. I  have provided 

numerous hazard identification 

training sessions prior to and 

since KDOL’s visit. Please be 

correcting hazards as you 

encounter them. If you have 

questions or concerns please 

contact my office at 2-1715. 

Together we make a difference 

leaving a legacy once we are 

long gone.  

 

Thanks! Sandy 

Over the course of the past 

three years the Office of Safety 

and Training has been 

implementing a comprehensive 

safety program designed to 

enhance workplace safety. The 

program is built based on the 

Four Point Workplace Safety 

Program created by OSHA. 

When the elements are so 

ingrained into the culture that 

they become part of the normal 

daily activity SAFETY WORKS. 

This became apparent during 

the recent survey conducted by 

the Kansas Department of 

Labor. In December of 2008 I 

conducted an OSHA Initial Audit 

of the Carpenter Shop assisting 

them in hazard identification 

and correction. The department 

corrected all deficient areas. In 

addition, they kept up on their 

monthly safety audits intended 

to consistently evaluate their 

work environment for hazards. 

When KDOL arrived the only 

deficiency they could find was a 

saw blade that did not return to 

the neutral position upon 

release. Results such as these 

are a true testimony of how 

safety works when everyone 

d o e s  t h e i r  p a r t .  

Congratulations to Galen 

Hageman, Jim Ukena, Doug 

Coleman, Robert Hauck,  

Steven Jones, Dan Marshall, 

Don Nanninga, and John Silva  

for an excellent survey and for 

the past three years of 

dedication to safety.  Many 

other departments did very well 

on the survey. I chose to use 

the Carpenter Shop as an 

example because their safety 

program has been the longest 

in existence and is still working 

even though I have not been 

back to check on them since 

H O W  S A F E T Y  W O R K S  

K A N S A S  D E P A R T M E N T  O F  L A B O R  N E W  W O R K E R ’ S  

C O M P E N S A T I O N  R U L E S  

On May 15, 2011 the Kansas 

Department of Labor enacted 

new Worker’s Compensation 

laws on “What to do if an Injury 

occurs on the job?” It is very 

important that you please read 

and understand the reporting 

requirements. If you fail to 

follow the appropriate reporting 

criteria your claim may be 

denied. If you continue to report 

all injuries immediately to your 

supervisor and complete the 

appropriate injury report you 

should not have problems. The 

new reporting notice is located 

on the back page of this 

bulletin. If you have any 

questions, comments or 

concerns do not hesitate to 

contact my office 2-1715.   
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